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DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

+ + + + +

ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD

+ + + + +

ROLL CALL HEARING

+ + + + +

þ----------------------------»

IN THE MATTER OF:            :

                             :

Case #13-PRO-00028           :

Style Concept Studio, LLC    :

t/a Le Chat Noir             :

4907 Wisconsin Avenue, N.W.  :

License #ABRA-072038         :

Retailer CR                  :

License Renewal              : 

þ----------------------------¼

                  May 13, 2013

                    + + + + +

            The Alcoholic Beverage Control

Board met in Alcoholic Beverage Control

Hearing Room, Reeves Building, 2000 14th

Street N.W., Washington, D.C., Ms. La Verne

Fletcher, Agent, presiding.
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1               P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2                                       10:08 a.m.

3             AGENT FLETCHER:  Is there anyone

4 present in the matter of Le Chat Noir?  

5             This is Case Number 13-ABRA-

6 072038, Style Concept Studio, LLC trading as

7 Le Chat Noir, 4907 Wisconsin Avenue, N.W.,

8 License Number ABRA-072038.  This is a Class

9 CR License Renewal.

10             The protest issues are adverse

11 impact on peace, order and quiet.

12             Introductions beginning with the 

13 Applicant -- the Licensee.  Is the -- oh, hi. 

14 Your name?  Your name please?

15             MS. ZIAR:  Marie Ziar.

16             AGENT FLETCHER:  What's the last

17 name again?

18             MS. ZIAR:  Ziar Z-I-A-R.

19             AGENT FLETCHER:  I'm sorry.  I

20 can't hear.

21             MS. ZIAR:  Ziar.

22             AGENT FLETCHER:  There's a mike
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1 right there for the court reporter also.

2             MS. ZIAR:  Ziar Z-I-A-R.

3             AGENT FLETCHER:  D as in dog?

4             MS. ZIAR:  No, Z like zebra.

5             AGENT FLETCHER:  I'm sorry.  What

6 was that, Mary?

7             MS. ZIAR:  Z as zebra.

8             AGENT FLETCHER:  Um-hum.

9             MS. ZIAR:  I-A-R.

10             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you.  And

11 Mary is the first name?

12             MS. ZIAR:  Yes, M-A-R-I-E.

13             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you and

14 Mary, you're the Applicant?

15             MS. ZIAR:  Yes.

16             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you.  Is

17 there anyone present on behalf of ANC 1B?  Is

18 there anyone present on behalf of ANC 1B?

19             That was a mistake.  Is there

20 anyone present on behalf of ANC 3E?  Is there

21 anyone present on behalf of ANC 3E?

22             Ms. Ziar, have you been in
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1 communication with ANC 3E at all?

2             MS. ZIAR:  Yes.

3             AGENT FLETCHER:  So, what's going

4 on?  Is there an agreement of some sort or --

5             MS. ZIAR:  No, we're suppose to

6 meet and discuss the issue.

7             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  For the

8 purpose of the Roll Call Hearing, ANC E3 is

9 dismissed as a protestant for failure to

10 appear.

11             And your name, sir?

12             MR. HALL:  Thomas Hall.

13             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you, Mr.

14 Hall.  Would you spell that for the court

15 reporter?

16             MR. HALL:  Thomas T-H-O-M-A-S Hall

17 H-A-L-L.

18             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you.  Mr.

19 Hall, did you receive an email from me?

20             MR. HALL:  Yes, I did.

21             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  Can you

22 give a response to that email with respect to
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1 where you reside?

2             MR. HALL:  Yes, my house is

3 adjacent to Le Chat Noir.  We are across a

4 public alley which we share a common boundary

5 with.

6             AGENT FLETCHER:  Um-hum.

7             MR. HALL:  As a preliminary issue,

8 I also wanted to -- I also had emailed Ms.

9 Fashbaugh that this meeting has not been

10 properly noticed and that the Applicant has

11 not posted the signs required under Section

12 25-423.

13             AGENT FLETCHER:  Um-hum.

14             MR. HALL:  On April 30th, I was

15 advised by Ms. Fashbaugh that there would be

16 an enforcement action taken.  

17             Their signs, as I submitted to Ms.

18 Fashbaugh, are obscured and the public has not

19 been properly noticed of the meeting and in

20 accordance with the procedure of Section 25-

21 423, the Board is to reschedule the hearing

22 for at least 45 days to allow the public
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1 notice of the hearing.

2             AGENT FLETCHER:  Were you able to

3 see the placard notices?

4             MR. HALL:  No.  If you'd like, I

5 can show you the photograph.

6             AGENT FLETCHER:  No, that's okay. 

7 I just wanted to know how you knew to file a

8 protest.

9             MR. HALL:  I learned from the ANC.

10             AGENT FLETCHER:  So, the -- okay. 

11 Just so that you know, Mr. Hall, thank you for

12 bringing that to our attention.  That is not

13 a protestable issue, but that is an issue that

14 you need to actually raise with the ABC Board.

15             With respect to the placards,

16 everything you said is correct, but you'll

17 need to actually treat that as a separate

18 matter and I know you spoke with Ms.

19 Fashbaugh, but if you want the ABC Board to

20 order that the placards are reissued, then

21 that's actually an ABC Board issue.  It's not

22 a Ms. Fashbaugh issue and neither is it one
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1 that I can resolve.

2             So, what I'm going to ask you to

3 do about that is to write a letter to the ABC

4 Board just stating what you said today and

5 they will make a ruling on whether or not the

6 placards need to be re-posted.  But, for the

7 purpose of roll call -- do you have a question

8 about that, Ms. Ziar?

9             MS. ZIAR:  Yes, because I don't

10 exactly know what's going on here.  

11             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  What Mr.

12 Hall is saying is that once you've received

13 placards, you have to post them where they can

14 be seen from --

15             MS. ZIAR:  Yes.

16             AGENT FLETCHER:  -- by passersby.

17             MS. ZIAR:  Has been done.  Yes.

18             AGENT FLETCHER:  Mr. Hall has a

19 picture.  It looks like there may be a portion

20 -- there's a picture.  It looks like there may

21 be a portion of the placards that are not

22 visible.  I don't know.
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1             The investigators come out and

2 check placards for posting once they're

3 posted.  Investigators come out to look to see

4 if they're posted a couple of times.

5             So, as far as I know, they were

6 posted.  No one has said to me that they

7 weren't.  That's why we're still having the

8 Roll Call Hearing.

9             MS. ZIAR:  It was.  It was.  Come

10 to the store and just take pictures of the --

11 we have some remodeling and we move it and in

12 back, but Mr. Hall this specific day to take

13 a picture.

14             AGENT FLETCHER:  And so, Mr. Hall,

15 if you want to challenge that, you just do

16 exactly what I just said and write a letter to

17 the ABC Board.  That's separate from today.

18             For the purpose of this matter,

19 we're moving forward as if the placards were

20 properly posted unless the Board makes a

21 different ruling.

22             Mr. Hall, in your protest letter,
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1 you mention that you live adjacent to the

2 establishment.

3             The rules -- in order for you to

4 have standing as a protestant, you would

5 actually have to abut the establishment. 

6 Which for the Board means that you would have

7 to share a common wall and you mentioned

8 there's an alley between you and the

9 establishment.

10             So, for the purpose of filing a

11 protest, you don't abut.  

12             Am I correct?  I just want to make

13 sure that that is correct.

14             MR. HALL:  Well, I disagree with

15 that interpretation, but I understand your

16 point.

17             AGENT FLETCHER:  That is the way

18 the ABC Board rules in these matters and so,

19 for that reason, I'm going to dismiss your

20 protest, Mr. Hall, as a protestant because

21 you're not an abutting property owner.

22             But, you may petition the ABC
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1 Board for reconsideration.  

2             You'll get an order from the Board

3 dismissing the protest because you're not

4 abutting and at that time, you have an

5 opportunity to make your case for why you

6 should be granted standing as a protestant.

7             I just received a note that ANC 3E

8 is on its way and I just dismissed ANC 3E a

9 moment ago.  

10             So, Ms. Ziar, if you don't mind

11 waiting for another ten minutes and it's up to

12 you.  You don't have to wait.  I've already

13 dismissed ANC 3E protestant.

14             If you would like to leave now and

15 leave it at that, ANC 3E is not a protestant

16 at this moment and they would have to seek

17 reinstatement by the ABC Board.

18             Do you want to wait for ANC 3E or

19 would you like to leave right now?

20             MS. ZIAR:  I mean I don't mind to

21 wait.

22             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  Well, then
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1 if you would have a seat back in the audience.

2             And, Mr. Hall, thank you very much

3 for coming.

4             And I'll recall the case

5 momentarily.

6             (Whereupon, at 10:16 a.m., a

7 recess was taken until 10:49 a.m.)

8             AGENT FLETCHER:  I'm going to

9 recall the matter of Le Chat Noir.

10             Is there anyone present from ANC

11 3E in the matter of Le Chat Noir?

12             Ms. Ziar, could you come back to

13 the table for a moment?  Thank you.

14             I'm recalling the matter of Le

15 Chat Noir, Case Number 13-ABRA -- no, I'm

16 sorry.  That's the wrong case number.  But,

17 I'm recalling the matter of Le Chat Noir

18 because ANC 3E called to say that someone was

19 on the way.  

20             ANC 3E was previously dismissed

21 because they failed to appear.  The time is

22 10:49.  ANC 3E is still not present and,



202-234-4433
Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.

Page 12

1 therefore, ANC 3E is dismissed as a

2 protestant.

3             MS. ZIAR:  I mean all -- over?

4             AGENT FLETCHER:  I'm sorry. 

5 What's that?

6             MS. ZIAR:  What's going on next?

7             AGENT FLETCHER:  What happens next

8 is ANC 3E will have an opportunity to petition

9 the ABC Board for standing as a protestant for

10 good cause -- providing the Board will good

11 cause for why they are not present today.  

12             They're going to receive an order

13 from the ANC Board dismissing them as a

14 protestant.

15             The other protestant in this

16 matter was Thomas Hall.  Mr. Hall was not

17 granted standing today because he is an

18 adjacent property owner and not an abutting

19 property owner.  So, Mr. Hall will also have

20 an opportunity to petition the ABC Board for

21 standing as a protestant.

22             As of today, there are no
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1 protestants.  However, they'll be allowed a

2 period of time to petition the Board to be

3 granted standing as a protestant and if that

4 happens, you'll be notified.

5             You'll be notified every step of

6 the way.  

7             Do you have your contact

8 information on that sheet?  The email address,

9 et cetera?

10             MS. ZIAR:  Address.  Yes.  

11             AGENT FLETCHER:  So, what happens

12 next, Ms. Ziar, just to summarize it is ANC 3E

13 and Mr. Hall will get an order from the ABC

14 Board saying you're protest was dismissed.  

15             In that order, it gives them ten

16 days to seek reconsideration.  So, that period

17 of time will have to pass before you can

18 pursue your license renewal because the ABC

19 Board may grant them standing as protestants

20 and they may not.  So, that period of time

21 will need to pass first.

22             Generally, an order would go out



202-234-4433
Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.

Page 14

1 the following Wednesday which would be this

2 coming Wednesday.  That's generally the way it

3 works.  If a case is dismissed today,

4 generally, an order goes to the Board the next

5 Wednesday, the upcoming Wednesday.

6             So, if that happens, the Board

7 would sign the order Wednesday and the order

8 -- just to give you some idea of the time

9 frame, so, let's assume that happened.  So,

10 you would be waiting for an additional 15 days

11 or so to give the Board and opportunity to

12 review any petition for a standing.

13             Does that make sense?

14             MS. ZIAR:  Yes.

15             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  Well, then

16 thank you for coming and the Roll Call Hearing

17 is concluded and my card is there is you have

18 any questions.

19             MS. ZIAR:  Thank you.

20             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you.

21             Okay.  We're off the record.

22             (Whereupon, at 10:53 a.m., a
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1 recess was taken until 11:00 a.m.)

2             AGENT FLETCHER:  This is the re-

3 opening of the case of Le Chat Noir.  Whenever

4 you're ready.  This is the re-opening of Le

5 Chat Noir, Case Number 13 -- excuse me one

6 second please.  Case Number 13-PRO-00028,

7 Style Concept Studio, LLC trading as Le Chat

8 Noir.  I'm re-opening this case because ANC 3E

9 is now present for the Roll Call Hearing and

10 I want to give ANC 3E an opportunity to

11 introduce itself for the purpose of the Roll

12 Call Hearing and to determine whether or not

13 ANC 3E has standing as a protestant.

14             Introductions please.

15             MR. BENDER:  Good morning. 

16 Jonathan Bender here, Chair of ANC 3E.

17             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you, Mr.

18 Bender and you're going to be the designated

19 representative --

20             MR. BENDER:  I am.

21             AGENT FLETCHER:  -- for the ANC. 

22 Thank you very much.
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1             Mr. Bender, earlier, your protest

2 was dismissed because you weren't present and

3 I did get a note from -- you said you had

4 called the Director.  I did get that note that

5 you were running late due to Metro and

6 earlier, I did dismiss the case because I had

7 waited and I didn't know if you were going to

8 come, but thank you for coming.

9             And now that you're present, I've

10 reopened the case and ANC 3E is granted

11 standing as a protestant.

12             MR. BENDER:  Thank you.

13             AGENT FLETCHER:  I will inform the

14 Applicant of this decision and I'm going to

15 give you the dates for mediation, a status

16 hearing and protest hearing and I will share

17 those dates with the Applicant later on today.

18             MR. BENDER:  The only thing I

19 would request is that the Protest Hearing be

20 scheduled -- well, when is the Protest Hearing

21 generally scheduled?  We just want to make

22 sure it's after our next ANC meeting.



202-234-4433
Neal R. Gross & Co., Inc.

Page 17

1             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  

2             MR. BENDER:  It'll be the second

3 Thursday of June.  So, that we have time

4 hopefully to resolve this by mediation.

5             AGENT FLETCHER:  All right.  Right

6 now, let's see here.  The Protest Hearing is

7 scheduled for July 31st.  Is that good enough?

8             MR. BENDER:  That would be fine. 

9 Yes.

10             AGENT FLETCHER:  And the Status

11 Hearing is scheduled for June the 19th.

12             MR. BENDER:  Also fine.

13             AGENT FLETCHER:  So, we just need

14 to set a date for mediation to occur prior to

15 the Status Hearing.

16             MR. BENDER:  Yes, ma'am.

17             AGENT FLETCHER:  So, I'll give you

18 the dates that are available for a mediation

19 -- let's see.  Okay.  Mr. Bender, looking at

20 June, the first available date is -- when does

21 the ANC meet?

22             MR. BENDER:  The second Thursday
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1 of each month.  So, it would be the second

2 Thursday of June.

3             AGENT FLETCHER:  Which would be

4 the 12th?

5             MR. BENDER:  I believe so.

6             AGENT FLETCHER:  So, we need to

7 have the mediation before that.  Well, we can

8 have --

9             MR. BENDER:  If possible.

10             AGENT FLETCHER:  Tuesday, June 4

11 is available at 9:00, 10:00, 11:00 or 1:00. 

12 Tuesday, June 5 is available and also June the

13 10th is available at 1:00.

14             MR. BENDER:  On the 5th, what

15 times were they?

16             AGENT FLETCHER:  On the 5th, it's

17 9:00, 10:00, 11:00 or 1:00.

18             MR. BENDER:  And so, do you want

19 me to give you a preferred time now or --

20             AGENT FLETCHER:  Um-hum.

21             MR. BENDER:  Okay.  I think --

22 let's say the 10th at 1:00.
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1             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  

2             MR. BENDER:  But, I probably could

3 make those other dates if it's convenient for

4 the Applicant.

5             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  Well, what

6 I'm going to do is I'm going to contact the

7 Applicant and give her this date and also let

8 her know the other two dates available in case

9 either one of those would work better for her

10 and you put your contact information on that

11 sign-in sheet, your email address so that I

12 can email you as well and thank you for

13 mentioning the option of re-opening.

14             MR. BENDER:   Okay.   Thank you

15 for --

16             AGENT FLETCHER:  Opening the Roll

17 Call to avoid all the other back and forth.

18             MR. BENDER:  I appreciate it.

19             AGENT FLETCHER:  Thank you very

20 much.

21             MR. BENDER:  All right.  

22             AGENT FLETCHER:  The Roll Call
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1 Hearing is concluded and I'll see you soon.

2             MR. BENDER:  Bye-bye.

3             AGENT FLETCHER:  Okay.  Thank you. 

4 Okay.  We're off the record now.

5             (Whereupon, the Roll Call Hearing

6 was concluded at 11:05 a.m.)  

7
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